Security Classification/Fol 2000	
Fol Requests on rationale	
Author	
Force/organisation	Dyfed-Powys Police
NPCC Coordination Committee	Diversity, Equality & Inclusion
Telephone number	01267 226307
Date created	10 <sup>th</sup> December 2018



Mr Ian Arrow

Senior HM Coroner for Plymouth, Torbay and South Devon.

Email: jamesc@plymouth.gov.uk

Dear Mr Arrow,

Your Regulation 28 report Prevent Further Deaths (PFD) notice dated 19<sup>th</sup> October 2018 following the death of Trystan Bryant has been received and I note your concerns. Given the specifics involved, I have written to all Chief Constables asking them issue a reminder to all operational officers likely to use authorities to detain under s136 MHA that they treat all ambulances as non-secure environments and not to assume they are or can be as secure as police vehicles.

Please see the letter attached, for your reference.

Yours Sincerely,

Mark Collins

Chief Constable, Dyfed-Powys Police

NPCC Lead for Mental Health and Policing.

